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Friday 22nd January 2021 

Dear Parents/carers, 
 

Mental Health Support 

I think we are all agreed that life is challenging at the moment.  Juggling home learning, screen time 
and your own work without the release of going out and having visitors could be taking its toll.   

We have added a new part to our website                                                                                                
https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/children/mental-health-awareness this area is designed to 
give you ideas of how to support your own and your children’s mental health.  There is also an email 
address that you are welcome to use if you need support                                                                         
mentalhealthsupport@queensgateprimary.co.uk This email address will be manned between nine 
and three during weekdays by a mental health first aider.  If we cannot help, we can help signpost 
you to the right support. 
 

 

 

Mental Health Week 

Children’s mental health week is Monday 1st     
February to Friday 5th February.  We will be        
encouraging our children in school and home 
learning to take part in activities and think about 
keeping healthy in all ways.  On Friday 5th          
February, we will be having a mufti day and the 
title will be Express Yourself! 

 

 

 

 

Going for Goals 

Thank you to everyone who has sent me their    
ideas for the new activity zone.   

This week we continue the theme of Going for 
Goals.  Please click here for our assembly            
https://youtu.be/m6swmz5i0OU  which we have 
added to our YouTube channel.  Keelin Scholes, 
our new student teacher working in the Year 1 
bubble, has put it together.  Miss Scholes is a British  champion for ice-skating.  The assembly talks 
about her setting goals and working hard to achieve them.  You also get to see her skating in the 
British championships.  Please watch this with your children.  

 

https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/children/mental-health-awareness
mailto:mentalhealthsupport@queensgateprimary.co.uk
https://youtu.be/m6swmz5i0OU
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Out & About 

 

The children in school have been enjoying activities on the Patch this week.  
 

Year 1 have been learning about the weather. The children had fun gathering natural objects from 
around the Patch to create a rainbow collage in the tree-house. They worked really well together -  
super team work Year 1 bubble! We have loved watching your home weather reports.  Many of them 
made us laugh out loud! 

If you are learning at home, you might like to have a go at making your own natural collage. 
 

The children in Year 2 continued their learning about materials and properties with a hunt around the 
Patch. The children sorted out what they found and demonstrated a brilliant understanding.  
 

Year 3 have been studying the book A River by Marc Martin. The children worked in small groups to 
create their own mini river using water on the Patch. They poured water onto the ground and 
watched the way it flowed, identifying and labelling the parts of their river.  
 

The Year 4 bubble practised their map reading and compass skills on the field with an orienteering 
challenge! All of the children were keen to find each marker to work out what word it would spell.   
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Best wishes, 
 

 

Samantha Sillito  

Headteacher  

Positive Quote                                                                                                                                                                  

“Some children are smarter than you,  some children have cooler clothes than you, some children 
are better at sports than you.  IT DOESN’T MATTER!  You have your thing too.  Be the child who can 

get along.  Be the child who is generous. Be the child who is happy for other people.  Be the child 
that does the right thing.  Be the nice child.  Just be You.” 

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza with Coucous 

Sausages / Vegetable 
Sausages with Oven 

Baked Wedges 

Roast Chicken, Roast 
Potatoes and Gravy 

Chicken Curry with 
Rice 

Fishfingers with 
Chips 

Filled Jacket Potato Filled Jacket Potato Filled Jacket Potato Filled Jacket Potato Filled Jacket Potato 

Selection of        
vegetables 

Selection of          
vegetables 

Selection of          
vegetables 

Selection of          
vegetables 

Selection of          
vegetables 

Fruit Crumble with 
Custard 

Vanilla Shortbread Fruit and Ice Cream Chocolate Sponge Fresh Fruit Salad 

Lateral Flow Testing for School Staff 
 

At some point next week, we are expecting to receive lateral flow 
testing kits from the DfES for our school staff.  These are tests to help 
reduce the transmission of Covid 19 by testing to see if people are 
asymptomatic.  One in three people have no symptoms of Covid but 
can still spread the virus.  These tests will join our other measures in 
the fight against the pandemic.  If a member of staff tests positive 
with the lateral flow test, the bubble in which they work will be sent 
home and asked to self-isolate.   
 

Still the most reliable way to stop the spread of the virus is by staying home.  

Lego Request 

If anybody has any spare Lego they no longer need, Breakfast club would be grateful for any           
donations.  Thank you 


